U.S. Congressman Mike Doyle

2637 East Carson Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15203

Dear Representative Doyle:

As your constituent, and as a member of Amnesty International, I am asking you to tell ICE to immediately stop the deportation of Mr. Steven Tendo and release him from detention.

Steven Tendo is a 35-year-old pastor, human rights activist, and asylum-seeker fleeing persecution in Uganda. He was detained multiple times by Ugandan government security forces; he was subject to torture two of his fingers were amputated. He led a human rights campaign assisting political prisoners and supporting voting rights in response to government repression and corruption. 

Pastor Steven arrived in the U.S. in December 2018 requesting asylum. He has since been locked up by Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) at the Port Isabel Service Processing Center in Texas.

A Ugandan official confirmed that Pastor Steven was previously tortured by security agents and stated that he is likely to be killed by security agents if returned to Uganda. The U.S. government is under the obligation not to return individuals to a situation in which they would be at risk of torture or other serious human rights abuses. Yet, an immigration judge wrongly denied Pastor Steven’s application - committing key procedural irregularities in the process - and Pastor Steven’s case is now pending before a federal appellate court. 

Pastor Steven also suffers from diabetes and his health is rapidly deteriorating from inadequate medical care in detention, which has caused him to become blind in one eye and rapidly lose vision in the other. With his compromised autoimmune system, Pastor Steven faces a poor chance of survival if he contracts COVID-19. Many detainees at Port Isabel have already tested positive for the virus.

Please, tell ICE to stop his deportation and immediately release Pastor Steven on parole while he continues to fight for the right to seek asylum!

Sincerely,

